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February 26, 2025 

TO:   Members of the Santa Barbara Architectural Board 

FROM:  Cindy McCann and Alan Wade, homeowners 

RE:    Development project located at 3845 State Street, Santa Barbara 

Dear Members of the Board, 

Recently we had an opportunity to view the plans and speak to the planner for the development 
project proposed for the former Sears building and parking lot.  Listed below are our concerns 
about the current plan: 

Santa Barbara has a shortage of housing, especially for those individuals/families that are earning 
less than approx. $112,000 annually.  The new development is allocating 10% of the project (44 
units) for low-income households, which doesn’t address the needs of the community.  Many of 
the City firefighters, police officers, staff, and medical personnel are not able to live in the 
community they serve.  Is it possible to deed restrict an addition portion of the project for these 
workers? 

With the possible addition of more units on the Macy’s site, the current artery streets will become 
more impacted than they currently are.  Are there plans to widen Hope, La Cumbre and Calle 
Real to accommodate the additional vehicles? 

What are the impacts to the households and commercial projects in relation to utilities, water and 
sewer?  

Unfortunately, we have a conflict in scheduling and can not attend the Hearing set for March 3rd.  

Thank you for your time in reading through our concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Cindy McCann 
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To: ABR, City of Santa Barbara
Subject: Concept review of 4845 State

The site is listed in the Housing Element Suitable Sites Inventory.
The allocation for moderate income is 131 units.

Housing Element Program HE-15 makes sites in the Suitable Sites Inventory subject to a test:

"the City cannot ... approve development ... for sites ... with fewer units ... than identified as possible in 
the inventory, unless findings are made ... ”.

The test:  “the Housing Element’s remaining sites have sufficient capacity to accommodate remaining
unmet RHNA for each income level”.

Satisfying the test will be difficult.

Steven A. Johnson
319 W. Cota St
SB CA 93101
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